St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for October 14, 2015
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at Ellett Memorial Hospital in Appleton City, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those present: Jeanne Beas, Melissa Cone, Julie Grubb, Betty Rosbrugh, Leslie Watts, Tina Hill, Wendi McLerran, and Colleen Neill.

Minutes: accepted as changed with Wattts changed to Watts from July 29, 2015

Motion
 made by Julie Grubb, second by Melissa Cone with all in favor.
Reports:
Senior Center – Margie Weaver sent the following report: Our Mexican Dinner Fundraiser is set for Friday, October 16, 2015. Proceeds are to benefit home delivered meal program. Fall Direct Mail Letter is going out by the end of the month. Presently serve 1852 home delivered meals a month, 1274 of which are Medicaid meals. Medicaid pays for meals sent out. Currently have 578 non-medicaid meals. Excited about moving to the new building soon. Golden Valley Medical will be coming to the center and administering Flu and Pneumonia shots on October 28th. Bill Arnold, Silver-haired Legislator representative has made a commitment to come to the center once a month to answer any questions Seniors may have and let everyone know what is going on in Jefferson City concerning Seniors and the law. He is at the center every third Monday of the month.
Rivers Crossing – will be opening soon.
Bio-Terrorism Prevention/SASS/Epidemiology – Jeanne Beas reported on Ebola Contract has been given to the St. Clair County Health Center. We are planning an exercise for May or June. Cathy Menninga has been sharing Ebola information with Jeanne. St. Clair EMA/LEPC – July 30 meeting, next meeting will be October 29 at the St. Clair County Health Center. Badging continues and fire departments are being trained to input their own information. Northern Tier Coalition is planning to continue to meet after or before the SW Coalition meetings. SW Coalition is starting a committee and Jeanne will be assisting on the committee. Region D RHSOC will meet on October 21 in Mt. Vernon. Epidemiology continue to have Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever reports.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb reported that they are collaborating with CMH to bring services in on specialties. Dietary is going to try to provide community services by working to deliver meals through Meals on Wheels for Appleton City. This will give them contact with the community. August Health Fair went well. There were more vendors this year.
Public Health - Jeanne Beas reported MCH – Injury Prevention is the contract this year with concentration on car seat safety and seat belts. Melissa handed out information on www.saveMOlives.com Jeanne will be sending information out for CHART members to determine the best resources and materials that the group recommendations for the Resource Directory. Website – www.scchcmo.net will have the resource directory and will link other recommended sites.
Compass Health Wellness – Leslie Watts gave out information on health insurance assistance. Jeanne reported that clinics are open in Osceola, Clinton, ElDorado Springs and Butler. 
WIC – Melissa Cone gave out information on 5 Simple Steps to make your baby Safe to Sleep. A new foods list is out. Wheat paste has been added on. 1% or skim milk for over 2 year olds has also been added. 
Wendi McLerran, Breastfeeding Peer Counselor, gave out handouts on the breastfeeding friendly workplace program. There have been mini grants for breastfeeding places in businesses.

Unfinished Business: None.
New Business:
211 updates have been made according to Colleen Neill. There are more resources and it is more user friendly. There is a chat feature and a mobile app. MO211. An assessment survey is also available and 2 case managers are at the call center.
Appleton City Clinic and Hospital will have flu shots available from 5-7 pm on the 28th. Flu is $30.00, Fluzone for 65 and older is $70.00.

Leslie Watts let everyone know about family night at Pizza Hut in Clinton on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday each month.
Announcements: Next meeting will be January 27, 2016 at 12:00 noon at St. Clair County Health Center in Osceola.
Adjourn
